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1038 Howard Street ∙ San Francisco, CA 94103   www.unitedplayaz.org 

 
Supervisor Sandra Fewer 
City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
August 25, 2017 
 
Dear Supervisor Fewer,   
 
I am writing to you in opposition to Bevmo File #170848, ABC Liquor Licenses, 150 Kearny St.  The 
“big box” discount liquor store, Bevmo, which already has a giant store on Van Ness, is trying to move 
into an area which is already served by bars as well as liquor, beer and wine stores. This particular 
applicant wants a Type 42 on-site bar beer and wine license, a Type 21 off-sale liquor license that 
was previously located out near Ocean Beach, and a free drinks Type 86 Instructional Tasting 
License.  The attempted transfer of the license from so far outside the district to the downtown area, 
which is already over-concentrated with alcohol licenses, is just not acceptable. Their proposed 
location is just a block away from the Stanford Hotel, which is a formerly homeless home for veterans 
operated by Swords to Ploughshares. In my opinion, this is a dreadful idea. Imagine the appeal of the 
Bevmo 5-cent wine sale to many of its’ residents already troubled by alcohol abuse and addiction? 
 
For more than twenty years, United Playaz has provided Soma, Tenderloin and Downtown area youth 
with after school activities and workshops, keeping them off the streets. From academic enrichment, 
violence prevention, after school programs, community and crisis response services, case 
management, workforce developments, events and workshops, United Playaz has reached many 
youth and adults and has been a vital resource in the neighborhood. I am proud of the community and 
broad support network we have built around the United Playaz and the welcome reception it has 
received among so many officials in the City.  As part of our mission, we do our best to monitor the 
neighborhoods we serve and try to ensure that the neighborhoods we operate in are safe and 
promote positive, healthy behaviors.  This particular space could be better utilized, and I am writing 
today to protest the use of this space as a bar and a liquor store offering free tastings of alcohol every 
day.  
 
Please consider my opposition to this license application. The area is already over-concentrated with 
alcohol licenses, there is no Public Convenience being served, and there is absolutely no Necessity 
for another liquor retailer to move from a different part of the city to this neighborhood that is 
oversaturated.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rudy Corpuz Jr. 
Founder and Executive Director of United Playaz 
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Supervisor Aaron Peskin 
City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
August 25, 2017 
 
Dear Supervisor Peskin,   
 
I am writing to you in opposition to Bevmo File #170848, ABC Liquor Licenses, 150 Kearny St.  The 
“big box” discount liquor store, Bevmo, which already has a giant store on Van Ness, is trying to move 
into an area which is already served by bars as well as liquor, beer and wine stores. This particular 
applicant wants a Type 42 on-site bar beer and wine license, a Type 21 off-sale liquor license that 
was previously located out near Ocean Beach, and a free drinks Type 86 Instructional Tasting 
License.  The attempted transfer of the license from so far outside the district to the downtown area, 
which is already over-concentrated with alcohol licenses, is just not acceptable. Their proposed 
location is just a block away from the Stanford Hotel, which is a formerly homeless home for veterans 
operated by Swords to Ploughshares. In my opinion, this is a dreadful idea. Imagine the appeal of the 
Bevmo 5-cent wine sale to many of its’ residents already troubled by alcohol abuse and addiction? 
 
For more than twenty years, United Playaz has provided Soma, Tenderloin and Downtown area youth 
with after school activities and workshops, keeping them off the streets. From academic enrichment, 
violence prevention, after school programs, community and crisis response services, case 
management, workforce developments, events and workshops, United Playaz has reached many 
youth and adults and has been a vital resource in the neighborhood. I am proud of the community and 
broad support network we have built around the United Playaz and the welcome reception it has 
received among so many officials in the City.  As part of our mission, we do our best to monitor the 
neighborhoods we serve and try to ensure that the neighborhoods we operate in are safe and 
promote positive, healthy behaviors.  This particular space could be better utilized, and I am writing 
today to protest the use of this space as a bar and a liquor store offering free tastings of alcohol every 
day.  
 
Please consider my opposition to this license application. The area is already over-concentrated with 
alcohol licenses, there is no Public Convenience being served, and there is absolutely no Necessity 
for another liquor retailer to move from a different part of the city to this neighborhood that is 
oversaturated.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rudy Corpuz Jr. 
Founder and Executive Director of United Playaz 
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Supervisor Jeff Sheehy 
City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
August 25, 2017 
 
Dear Supervisor Sheehy,   
 
I am writing to you in opposition to Bevmo File #170848, ABC Liquor Licenses, 150 Kearny St.  The 
“big box” discount liquor store, Bevmo, which already has a giant store on Van Ness, is trying to move 
into an area which is already served by bars as well as liquor, beer and wine stores. This particular 
applicant wants a Type 42 on-site bar beer and wine license, a Type 21 off-sale liquor license that 
was previously located out near Ocean Beach, and a free drinks Type 86 Instructional Tasting 
License.  The attempted transfer of the license from so far outside the district to the downtown area, 
which is already over-concentrated with alcohol licenses, is just not acceptable. Their proposed 
location is just a block away from the Stanford Hotel, which is a formerly homeless home for veterans 
operated by Swords to Ploughshares. In my opinion, this is a dreadful idea. Imagine the appeal of the 
Bevmo 5-cent wine sale to many of its’ residents already troubled by alcohol abuse and addiction? 
 
For more than twenty years, United Playaz has provided Soma, Tenderloin and Downtown area youth 
with after school activities and workshops, keeping them off the streets. From academic enrichment, 
violence prevention, after school programs, community and crisis response services, case 
management, workforce developments, events and workshops, United Playaz has reached many 
youth and adults and has been a vital resource in the neighborhood. I am proud of the community and 
broad support network we have built around the United Playaz and the welcome reception it has 
received among so many officials in the City.  As part of our mission, we do our best to monitor the 
neighborhoods we serve and try to ensure that the neighborhoods we operate in are safe and 
promote positive, healthy behaviors.  This particular space could be better utilized, and I am writing 
today to protest the use of this space as a bar and a liquor store offering free tastings of alcohol every 
day.  
 
Please consider my opposition to this license application. The area is already over-concentrated with 
alcohol licenses, there is no Public Convenience being served, and there is absolutely no Necessity 
for another liquor retailer to move from a different part of the city to this neighborhood that is 
oversaturated.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rudy Corpuz Jr. 
Founder and Executive Director of United Playaz 
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Supervisor Hillary Ronen 
City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
August 25, 2017 
 
Dear Supervisor Ronen,   
 
I am writing to you in opposition to Bevmo File #170848, ABC Liquor Licenses, 150 Kearny St.  The 
“big box” discount liquor store, Bevmo, which already has a giant store on Van Ness, is trying to move 
into an area which is already served by bars as well as liquor, beer and wine stores. This particular 
applicant wants a Type 42 on-site bar beer and wine license, a Type 21 off-sale liquor license that 
was previously located out near Ocean Beach, and a free drinks Type 86 Instructional Tasting 
License.  The attempted transfer of the license from so far outside the district to the downtown area, 
which is already over-concentrated with alcohol licenses, is just not acceptable. Their proposed 
location is just a block away from the Stanford Hotel, which is a formerly homeless home for veterans 
operated by Swords to Ploughshares. In my opinion, this is a dreadful idea. Imagine the appeal of the 
Bevmo 5-cent wine sale to many of its’ residents already troubled by alcohol abuse and addiction? 
 
For more than twenty years, United Playaz has provided Soma, Tenderloin and Downtown area youth 
with after school activities and workshops, keeping them off the streets. From academic enrichment, 
violence prevention, after school programs, community and crisis response services, case 
management, workforce developments, events and workshops, United Playaz has reached many 
youth and adults and has been a vital resource in the neighborhood. I am proud of the community and 
broad support network we have built around the United Playaz and the welcome reception it has 
received among so many officials in the City.  As part of our mission, we do our best to monitor the 
neighborhoods we serve and try to ensure that the neighborhoods we operate in are safe and 
promote positive, healthy behaviors.  This particular space could be better utilized, and I am writing 
today to protest the use of this space as a bar and a liquor store offering free tastings of alcohol every 
day.  
 
Please consider my opposition to this license application. The area is already over-concentrated with 
alcohol licenses, there is no Public Convenience being served, and there is absolutely no Necessity 
for another liquor retailer to move from a different part of the city to this neighborhood that is 
oversaturated.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rudy Corpuz Jr. 
Founder and Executive Director of United Playaz 


	bevmo opposition fewer
	bevmo opposition peskin
	bevmo opposition sheehy

